## St.Lina Ag Society

Box 48 St. Lina, AB T0A 2Z0 780-614-0001 dechaines@mcsnet.ca

May 6, 2018

County of St. Paul Council

Dear Council,

Thank you for the continued support of our Agricultural Society. This letter is a formal request by the St. Lina Ag. Society for phase 1 repairs to our parking lot. We will be moving the approach to help with drainage. reworking and removing +/- 2000 cubic meters of base material and hauling +/- 1600 cubic meters of new clay to rebuild the base. We are requesting from the county if you will supply +/- 400 cubic meters of gravel sometime towards the end of May 2018 as the work will be starting in the next week & roughly the same amount of oil surfacing which could be delivered when it is most convenient for the County any time in July 2018. As you can see from the photos, the parking lot at the hall is in disrepair. We will be working on phase 2 of parking lot repairs in years to come. I am happy to answer any questions regarding the matter. Thank you for reviewing our request, I look forward to hearing your decision.

Sincerely yours,

David Dechaine,

St. Lina Ag. Society President